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June 21, 2023

Brea Hopkins, Director of Planning & GIS

Jude Cochran, Planning and Zoning Administrator
Montgomery County Government Center

755 Roanoke St. Ste. 2A

Christiansburg, VA 24073-3177

Re:  Application for Special Use Permit — John and Stacy Lloyd, Parcel ID: 009224,
009225

Dear Ms. Hopkins and Mr. Cochran,

Our firm represents John and Stacy Lloyd in their submission of the Special Use Permit
Application for the Property designated Parcel ID Numbers 009224, and 009225, comprising 6.8
acres, (the “Property”), and located just north of the intersection of South Jefferson Forest
Lane, and Coal Bank Hollow Road. Our clients purchased the Property in July 2022 with the
intent of parking two trucks used for the business “Tech Tree Experts,” one Chevy 3500 truck
with an attached trailer, and one Dodge Ram 5500 chipper truck with an attached wood
chipper. After making use of the Property in this manner for a number of months, our clients
received a letter from the County of Montgomery indicating that the use of the Property
constituted a Contractor Storage Yard and did not comply with the Agricultural (A-1) zoning of
the Property. We are therefore submitting this Special Use Permit Application on their behalf
to request that our clients be allowed to make use of the Property as a Contractor Storage Yard.

The Applicant anticipates the Property would be used to park two or three trucks, with
such approximate location marked on the attached GIS Exhibit map. In addition, we would
request that our clients be allowed to continue to make use of the Property to park the two
trucks throughout the duration of the Special Use Permit Application process.

Further on the northern side of the Property, third parties have recorded access to an
old cemetery with graves which date to the early 1900s. Since purchasing the Property, our
clients have cleaned up the Property by removing fallen trees and laying gravel on a dirt path
used by individuals to exit the property after visiting the cemetery.

Should you have any questions or comments please feel free to contact me. | remain,
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